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Universal Periodic Review of Djibouti, 10 May 2018
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of Djibouti to its third UPR. We thank the government for the national report and for the additional information provided today.

Estonia recognizes the commitment of the government of Djibouti to the advancement of human rights and its cooperation with the UN human rights system.
We positively note the various policy documents to advance the protection of human rights, and encourage steps towards their implementation. 
Estonia welcomes advances in the area of women’s human rights, including measures to increase women’s participation in the political life and planned steps to line the Family Code with the CEDAW convention. We further welcome steps taken to ensure universal birth registration and to increase school enrolment.
Estonia also commends the government for elaborating in the national report areas of concern, including acknowledging the slow progress in changing attitudes towards women’s rights, FGM, early marriage. We encourage the government to continue its efforts in this regard.
Estonia would like to make the following recommendations to:

- take steps to increase school enrolment rate, in particular for basic and secondary education, paying specific attention to enrolment of girls;
- decriminalize defamation and include it in the Civil Code in accordance with international standards.
Finally, we would like to reiterate our previous recommendations to:

- ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture (OP CAT);
- to ratify the Convention on the Punishment of the Crime of Genocide;

 - guarantee the freedoms of expression, association and peaceful assembly and ensure that these rights can be exercised freely;
We wish Djibouti every success in its continuous work for a better future for all its people.

Thank you!
